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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing                                    
Monday, September 16, 2019 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	X
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	X
	

	Robert Jacobson
	X
	

	Jeffrey Kent
	X
	

	Robert Pelczarski 
	X
	

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees: Charles Pavolis (CP)
(NB) called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.
Meeting Minutes  
Motion (RP) seconded by (JK) to accept the minutes of July 15, 2019, as written, vote 5-0, all in favor.   
Temporary Accessory Use Apt.

7 Johnnel St, owners Gerald and Helen Kuntz, renewal application for TAUA with no changes. 

Motion (RJ) seconded (HS) to renew the TAUA for 7 Johnnel St, vote 5-0, all in favor.  
ANR 

180 Richards Ave (M17, Lots 26 and 27), owners, Ernest and Beverly Leveillee, moving property lines for two parcels.  Quinn Engineering reviewed the plan and commented that ANR plan does not meet the requirements or qualifications of an ANR.  One lot has no frontage and the other lot does not enough.  An ANR can not give relief for frontage, according to case law.  Also, a Variance granted by the BOA in years past has expired.  (NB) The barn, where it sits, causes a problem when wanting to give the back, land locked lot, frontage.  It could possibly made into a rear lot with 50 ft. of frontage, leaving the rest of the frontage to the larger lot, but it would need a different application.  A Definitive Subdivision Plan application would be needed but scaled down in documentation requirements. (CP) Requested a withdrawal of the application without prejudice.  He will go back to the owners and engineer to reconfigure a new plan.  
Motion (RJ) seconded (JK) to accept the withdrawal without prejudice of the ANR for 180 Richards Ave, M17, Lots 26 and 27, vote 5-0, all in favor.  

New Business
The board briefly discussed who would take on the role of the CMRPC delegate for the PB for FY20.  
Motion (RP) seconded (HS) to choose Robert Jacobson as the CMRPC delegate, vote 5-0, all in favor.    
The board discussed a possible zoning bylaw amendment regarding 4.4.4.  NB asked if Kevin Quinn could rewrite the language of the bylaw and submit it to the board in order to begin the process for the next Town Meeting.  
Motion (JK) seconded (RJ) to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 pm, vote 5-0, all in favor.    
The next meeting, if needed, will be Monday, October 21, 2019
**documents referenced located on file in the TSC office

Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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